
 

 
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE 
HEALTH & WELLBEING BOARD 

Virtual Meeting 
31 March 2021 (1.00  - 3.00 pm) 

 
Present: 
 
Elected Members: Councillors Robert Benham and Jason Frost (Chairman) 
 
Officers of the Council: Andrew Blake-Herbert (Chief Executive), Barbara 
Nicholls (Director of Adult Services) and Mark Ansell (Interim Director of Public 
Health) 
 
HaveringClinicalCommissioningGroup: Dr Atul Aggarwal (Chair, Havering 
Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG)) 
 
Healthwatch:  
 
Also Present: 
 
Apologies were received for the absence of  Dean, Damian White, Nisha Patel and 
Peskett. 
 
All decisions were taken with no votes against. 
 
The Chairman reminded Members of the action to be taken in an emergency. 
 
 
48 CHAIRMAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
49 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

 
Apologies were received from Fiona Peskett, Mehboob Khan, Anne-Marie 
Dean, Elaine Greenway, Cllr Nisha Patel and Cllr Damian White. 
 

50 DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS  
 
There were no disclosures of interest. 
 

51 MINUTES  
 
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 24th February 2021 
were agreed as a correct record and, due to COVID-19, will be signed by 
the Chairman at a later date. 
 

52 BOROUGH PARTNERSHIP DEVELOPMENT  
 
The report presented to the Board gave an update on the Borough 
Partnership (BP) incentive. 
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The Board noted that, alongside the CCGS, areas of improvement can be 
highlighted and outcomes can be drawn from them. Members noted that the 
BP had only been represented by a design group and a roadmap had been 
produced to give direction as to where the BP needs to be in April 2021.  
 
Board members were pleased to hear that the BP was to be integral to the 
Board and the Board would have the responsibility to produce the Health 
and Wellbeing strategy with the practical function to implement it. Board 
members wished for there to be Primary Care Network representations on 
the Board. 
 

53 COVID-19 UPDATE  
 
The Board received an update from the Director of Public Health regarding 
COVID-19. 
 
The Board members were pleased to note that the rate in havering had 
reduced significantly to 30 new cases per 100,000 compared to the peak at 
Christmas 2020 of 1,200 per 100,000. Members were concerned that rates 
in the 20-40 year old age range was higher but the increase had not 
affected the overall trend of Havering. Members noted that schools had 
coped well with the reintroduction of pupils but were still cautious with 
testing and face coverings. 
 
Members noted that the number of COVID beds in BHRUT hospitals had 
reduced from 500 to 30 with a reduction in ITU beds also reducing the 
pressure on BHRUT hospitals. 
 
The Board were updated on the vaccination programme and noted that as 
at 28th March 2021 there had been over 80% uptake in the 50+ age range 
and is close to the England average. The Board noted that the uptake in the 
BAME communities was still lower and the Council was working on 
providing information to these communities to increase their uptake. 
 
The Director of Public Health briefed the Board on the 3 variants of COVID-
19 that were of concern globally; the Kent variant, the South African variant 
and the Brazilian variant. The Board member were pleased when they were 
updated that the death rate had decreased. 
 

54 REVISED HAVERING OUTBREAK MANAGEMENT PLAN  
 
It was explained to the Board that Local authorities were required to revise 
their Covid-19 Outbreak Management Plans (OMPs), and to have submitted 
a first draft OMP to NHS Test and Trace by 12 March.  
 
The Board noted that the second version of Havering’s OMP took into 
account the additional tools and resources that had been made available 
and focused on disrupting intermission and suppressing infection rates on a 
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local level. It was also noted that the OMP could be changed in accordance 
the changing characteristics of COVID-19. 
 

55 DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
 
The next meeting of the Board would be held on Wednesday 28th April 2021 
at 1.00 pm. 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Chairman 
 

 


